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Mayors Report
5/12/22

There has been a lot going on in the Village since my last message, but this report will focus on storm-water drainage and mitigation, the pool, and the police levy. Contractors have also been in the Village this past week cleaning sewer lines and storm drains. Tests were conducted prior to cleaning to determine which areas were in the worst shape and the contractors started at these locations. At the end of last week and into the weekend the Village experienced a significant amount of rainfall which resulted in a lot of high water. While high water is not a new phenomenon in Sabina, it is still frustrating to deal with, especially when it hinders transportation. Unfortunately, the current infrastructure (both public and private) is not capable of properly handling some of these heavy rains. This is a problem. However, I am working to create a long-term plan to address storm water and there is already progress being made. For example, storm water drains have been cleaned in a couple of the worst areas (determined by tests conducted last year). Some early results of this cleaning are already visible. During this recent rain event, there was minimal high water on Washington St. between N. & S. Jackson. This week the contractors are working on the storm line by the IGA which should reduce flooding on that part of Washington Street. The Village would benefit from additional cleaning of storm lines, but the storm water fund has been depleted to pay for the aforementioned cleaning. More cleaning will be scheduled once funds are available, but the revenue for the storm water fund is limited to $1. line item on resident’s bills. Additional revenue sources, especially grants, will be explored for future projects. I am also in the process of adding something about storm water mitigation to Village Building Permits and will be meeting with one of the County Commissioners next week to discuss the issue more broadly. In the coming weeks I will work to formalize a plan and share it with the public. I understand that this is not enough to immediately fix the water problems facing many residents, but I will work to ensure progress is made and a long-term plan is implemented. These rains also remind us that summer is fast approaching which means pool season is almost here. We are excited for another season at the Sabina Pool and are targeting Saturday, May 28 to open. Things can change, but we are optimistic about being able to open that day. There will also be a pool party on June 11 to kick off the season. More details on that will come as the date gets closer. I hope to see everyone at the pool this year! Lastly, I would like to briefly discuss the recently renewed police levy. As many are aware, this past Tuesday was Election Day and residents voted to renew the one half (5) percent income tax to support the Sabina Police Department. This renewal helps ensure Sabina maintains a full-time police department and hopefully allows us to attract additional officers. The Village is fortunate to have a full-time police department and I am grateful; to all the officers that work tirelessly to keep our Village safe. I also want to thank everyone who turned out to vote and all those who volunteered to run the polls--all are an important part of our democracy and what makes America great. ---Your Mayor, Benjamin F. Collings Phone No.
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